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LAW ON “THE PREVENTION AND CONTROL OF HARMFUL EFFEC TS OF TOBACCO AND 
TOBACCO PRODUCTS” 

 

It has been learned that Plenary Session of Tax Law Divisions of the Council of State has 
annulled the Fourth Chamber of the Council of State’s previous decision which have cancelled 
the Ministry of Finance’s regulation dated 22 April 2008 stating that the Article 4 of Law on “The 
Prevention and Control of Harmful Effects of Tobacco and Tobacco Products” is also applicable 
to alcoholic products. Our Company have also obtained information that the annulment decision 
on the stated lawsuit, in which Anadolu Efes is not a party, is in the process of petition for a writ 
of error and we are also monitoring this ongoing legal process.  
 
As it is known, Article 4 of the Law on “the Prevention and Control of Harmful Effects of Tobacco 
and Tobacco Products”, includes the provision that the announcement and advertising 
expenditures of products cannot be deducted when determining corporate income tax bases.  
 


